

December 10, 2022

To The City Council

## Councilors:

In accordance with Chapter 6 of the Ordinances of 1979, I hereby notify you of the following actions taken by the Mayor with regard to the papers acted upon by the City Council at its meeting of, December 7, 2022, viz.

An Ordinance amending the City of Boston Code Related to Closed Captioning on Public Facing Televisions.

## Approved by the Mayor December 9, 2022

1413 Message and order authorizing the City of Boston to accept and expend the amount of One Hundred Fifty Thousand Dollars (\$150,000.00) in the form of a grant, for the Waterfront Cultural Planning & Development Agency to be administered by the Mayor's Office of Art and Culture. The grant will fund an analysis of existing, pending and planned civic and cultural facilities in Boston waterfront neighborhoods.

## Approved by the Mayor December 12, 2022

1499 Message and order for your approval an Order to reduce the FY22 appropriation for the Reserve for Collective Bargaining by Forty Six Thousand Seven Hundred and Seventy Eight Dollars (\$46,778.00) to provide funding for the Inspectional Services Department for the FY23 increases contained with the collective bargaining agreements between the City of Boston and the International Brotherhood of Electrical Workers.

Approved by the Mayor December 9, 2022

Message and order for a supplemental appropriation Order for the Inspectional Services Department for FY23 in the amount of Forty Six Thousand Seven Hundred and Seventy Eight Dollars (\$46,778.00) to cover the FY23 cost contained within the collective bargaining agreements between the City of Boston and the International Brotherhood of Electrical Workers. The terms of the contract are July 1, 2021 through June 30, 2023. The major provisions of the contracts include base wage increases of 2%, 1.5%, and 2%, to be given in October of each fiscal year of the contract term, as well as other items include a boot allowance.

Approved by the Mayor December 9, 2022

Petition for a Special Law re: An act directing the City of Boston Police Department to waive the maximum age requirement for police officers for Wilfrid Decossa.

Approved by the Mayor December 12, 2022

Respectfully,

Alex Geourntas City Clerk